
Newsletter  - 10th March 2023 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Snow in March hasn’t stopped play at Springfield! The children have all enjoyed fun in the snow, 
although I think everyone is looking forward to some warmer weather. 

It was lovely to watch the Springfield Choir perform last Saturday as part of Women’s Day. They did an 
amazing job; the live video is on the Springfield Facebook page. We also had pupils supporting the event 
on the day, which was a huge success, thank you to all of those who supported the event.  

Congratulations to our pupils of the week! Some fabulous achievements made.  

 

Lisa  

 

Lisa Hodgkison 

Headteacher 

News 

Red Nose Day!! 
It is Comic Relief on Friday 17th March. Pupils can come in none uniform and dress in red if they wish!  

Donations can be made directly to comic relief on the following link if people wish to. 

https://www.comicrelief.com/rednoseday 



LD CAMHS Parent Workshops for Reception & KS 1 parents 
LD CAMHS are offering parenting workshops with a focus on behaviour strategies and support for those 
parents who have children in Reception and Key Stage 1.  

It is a series of 3 workshops that will take place on the following dates from 1pm to 2pm: 

• 13th March 

• 27th March 

• 17th April  

There are only limited places available so if you are interested then please contact Kim Cepeda-Wilson 
via eSchools and she will send a form out to you. 

4LC Visit to St Mary's Church in Nantwich 
A big thank you to The Reverend Canon David Taylor and his wife Anne who were 4LC's guides at St 
Mary's Church in Nantwich this week. We loved our visit and learnt a lot about the Christian church.  

Thank you to the organist Linda who came to the church to play the organ for us and for pulling all the 
stops out! We sang in the chancel to listen to the acoustics. 

We learnt about the font, the nave, the pulpit and how the church was built for monks and priests to 
lead worship, we dressed up as monks, Samuel read the bible from the lectern, and we loved listening to 
the creation story that was illustrated in stained glass. 

At the sanctuary we were shown the Holy Communion Table and vessels and Reverend David showed us 
his different coloured clergy robes. 

Easter Egg Appeal 

 

Springfield are supporting the Wishing Well charity again this year, to help bring smiles to the faces of 
many local children this Easter. We need your help and support to make this happen.  

We are asking for Easter Egg donations, to be sent into school by Friday 17th March.   

Please send your donations to Lizz Cawley in 4LC who will collect and deliver the eggs to the Wishing 
Well charity.  

Thank you in advance for your support. 



Information 

 

 

Caudwell Children Short Breaks 
Caudwell Children Short Breaks team offer activity sessions for children aged 8-18 years of age who have 
a registered disability. They are hosting sessions in both Crewe and Macclesfield this Easter holidays.  

If you are eligible for free school meals and have a young person who is aged 8-18 years of age with a 
registered disability and live within the Cheshire East area then sign up now this is not to be missed.  

They are running the following sessions over the Easter period:   

Tuesday 4th April Crewe  

Thursday 6th April Macclesfield  

Tuesday 11th April Crewe  

Thursday 13th April Macclesfield  

If you wish to sign up to any of the above sessions then please complete the form on the following link: 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CCHAFISO 

Please be aware children will need to be booked on and confirmed to attend sessions in advance as 
there is limited on spaces, they will not be able to accept any walk ins.  

If you have any further questions, please do feel free to email the Short Breaks Team at 
shortbreak@caudwellchildren.com  



Friends of Springfield 

 

Futures 

 

Planning for the future event- March! Opportunity for interns to be involved in the running of the 
event? 

 

Who is the event for? 

Cheshire East are running 2 events in March aimed at young people, and their families. One event will 
take place in Crewe, and one will be in Macclesfield. 

  

What is the event about- how will it support young people and their families? 

The aim of the event is to help to help young people with SEND plan for their future. The event will host 
a variety of Providers, with the aim to inform and advise young people and their families about 
provision, support and activities available to ensure young people are informed to lead a happy and 
fulfilled life. 

 

  



Information on the day will include the following... 

• Jobs, further education or training 

• Where to live in the future, and how to live independently 

• Interests and hobbies 

• Future health needs 

• This event will help young people start thinking about what matters to them and help them find 
out about what is available. 

Click on the link to find out more about the event-  

Free planning your future events for young people and their families (cheshireeast.gov.uk) 

  

When is the event- and how do I book a place? 

The event in Crewe will take place at the Municipal Building on Monday 13th March 1.30- 2.30pm and 
3pm- 6pm. The link to book a place is below… 

Free ‘planning your future’ events for young people with SEND - Crewe Tickets, Mon 13 Mar 2023 at 
13:30 | Eventbrite 

 

The event in Macclesfield will take place at Macclesfield Town Hall on Thursday 23rd March 1.30- 
2.30pm and 3pm- 6pm. The link to book a place is below… 

Free ‘planning your future’ events for young people with SEND - Macc Tickets, Thu 23 Mar 2023 at 13:30 
| Eventbrite 

The School Gate 
This term the School Gate (Afternoon Tea) for Primary and Secondary is taking place at Springfield Chat 
and Chill, 1.15pm until 2.15pm, until further notice. 

You can contact me through eSchools or call me at anytime for any support or advice. 

Farida 

  



Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are: 

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this. 

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday 

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy 
Outreach Programme. 

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday. 

Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:            01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900 or on direct line 01270 826152. 

Jo Currie is in school Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. 

Alex Makin is in school Wednesday morning, Thursday and Friday. 

Cathy Webster and Rachel Turner are our Speech and Language Therapy Assistants 

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 
If you need to contact us : 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 


